Middle/High School Board Report January 13, 2025 Mr. Timm

Educate the difference makers of tomorrow.

Registration meetings with 8th-11th graders will be held in early February. Mrs. Helgemoe and I will meet with each grade in to explain graduation requirements and registration process. In addition, with our new schedule and scheduling procedure, we will be hosting a parent information night in conjunction with parent-teacher conferences to help educate parents on the different offering we have available. These meetings are designed to help students make the best choices for classes. After our meetings, we encourage students to discuss class options with their parents. I will share the 2025-2026 Registration Manual during our February meeting and highlight some of the new classes being offered.

We had four Junior High Knowledge Bowl teams make it to Sub-Regionals on January 7 (playoffs for this age level). The following teams competed.

RP Team 1:

Isaac Feine Archer Heiden Henry Meyer Connor Poepping Tanner Thesing

Student Achievement

RP Team 2:

Caitlin Bauer Claire Jewison Elliot Lallaman Charlotte Meyer Autumn Rasmussen Mackenzie Rasmussen Natasha Reding

RP Team 3:

Landen Betthauser Jimmy Hoover Kolen McGregor Noah Merchlewitz Isaak Michel Paityn Rasmussen

RP Team 4:

Colton Diepenbrock Ashlynn Klagge Cory Kotsmith Andy Sanchez Easton Tudahl

	RP 2 was our top placing team, placing 14 th out of 31 teams. A big thank you to advisors Matt Myszewski and Nikki Schultz for their time and dedication with these students. In addition, Mr. Myszewski stated they had a number of compliments from other advisors from other schools about how well our teams worked together and how respectful they all were!
Community Engagement	We have a number of students who have their artwork displayed at the Lanesboro High School Art Exhibit this month. The exhibit runs through February 2nd. Below are the students whose art work is on display - Caitlyn Heuser - Chloe Duffield - Autumn Rasmussen - Cora Henderson - Kinze Henderson - Adalynn Hoel - Morgan Guyer - Anton Rodriguez Bouza - Nadia Happel - Heiden Dahl - Kennedy Diepenbrock - Abigail Johanson
School Culture	The One Act Play will open their competition season with their conference event on Saturday, January 18 th at Wabasha-Kellogg. We held a very successful "Workshape" on January 11 th where schools can come in and get feedback from one another and get to run their shows in a "scrimmage" type atmosphere. This year's show is titled "A Monster Calls". They are doing a performance on Friday, January 24 ^h for the public at 7:00 PM National FFA week is February 15-22. Our FFA members are busy planning fun filled activities for all grade levels.
Miscellaneous	February 13 – Parent/Teacher Conferences March 6 – BCC Career Fair @ La Crescent (Seniors attend) March 7 – End of Trimester 2 March 17 – Large Group Music Contest at Fillmore Central March 25 – ACT @ R-P March 28 – April 3 – Senior Class Trip to Galveston, TX April 3 – Dream Job Event